

TOWN  OF  HELVETIA  MINUTES
For November 5th, 2018
    
  The regular meeting of the Town Board was held at the Town Hall, and was called to order by Chairman, Leonard Oppor at 7:00 PM. All town board members were present. Two town residents were also in attendance.
     
    The minutes of the previous meeting were read by Doug Hines, Clerk, and approved with a motion       by Gary Chich, 2nd by Calvin Preuss. Town bills were approved and paid with a motion by Calvin Preuss, 2nd by Gary Chich.    

OLD BUSINESS:
    The 2019 Budget meeting was move from November 5th to November 12th at 7PM. Chad McHugh from the Waupaca Cty Hwy Dept was present to introduce himself to the Board and clarify upcoming work on Swamp Road and others. The Board agreed to wait to next spring to add more gravel on the section of Swamp Rd scheduled for blacktopping. Also, a bad area of Moen Rd will be repaired by adding 2" of Millings and graded at an estimated cost of $10,000.00. 
    
NEW BUSINESS:
    Gary Prill, of the Plan Commission, had nothing to report. Currently the clerk contacted Liane Gruenwald to meet with Judy Morey on taking over the Town's Website duties. 
    Gene Goode answered questions about the ATV use in the town and developing an ordinance to allow local usage as legal. The board will put an ATV ordinance on the December meeting agenda.

PUBLIC INPUT:  
    Mike Shostak was present voicing his concerns over survey markers that could be disturbed along Swamp Road during reconstruction. They will be marked and relocated if removed by the Hwy Department. 
 
The Fall Election will be November 6th.
Towns Association meeting November 8th. 
The 2019 Budget hearing will be November 12th at 7:00PM. 
Next meeting Monday, December 3rd, 2018 at 7PM. 
 
A motion to adjourn was made by Gary Chich, 2nd by Calvin Preuss.
                                                                                                          Meeting Adjourned, 
                                                                                                                        Doug Hines, Clerk



